
 Woodlawn Weekly News     March 25-26, 2023 

 

Weekly Calendar – March 26-April 3, 2023 

(also available at www.woodlawnlutheran.org) 
 

Sun. Mar. 26 – Worship w/Communion at 8:00am & 10:30am; Bible Hour (Bible Study (Sermon on the Mount) in the 

cafeteria; Kids’ Club in Rooms 201 & 204 

Mon. Mar. 27 – PBJ at 2:30pm in Room 101; Worship at GS 6:30pm  

Tue. Mar. 28 – Prospect Mlg 10:30am; Pioneers Pine Car Derby 6:00pm; Handbells 6:30pm 

Wed. Mar. 29 – Midweek Lent Worship at 3:30pm; Worship at GS at 3:30pm & 6:30pm; Supper at GS 4:30pm-5:30pm 

Thu. Mar. 30 – Senior Bible Study at GS at 11:00am; Library Square at 1:30pm; Public School Catechism at 5:00pm in 

the Luther Lounge; Choir at GS at 7:00pm 

Fri. Mar. 31 – School Chapel at 9:00am 

Sat. Apr. 1 –Mary Mornings 9:00am in the cafeteria; Stretch at GS at 9:00am; Worship at 5:00pm 

Sun. Apr. 2 – Worship at 8:00am & 10:30am; Bible Hour (Bible Study (Sermon on the Mount) in the cafeteria; Kids’ Club 

in Rooms 201 & 204; Youth Group Service Project 2:00pm in the cafeteria 

Mon. Apr. 3 – PBJ at 2:30pm in Room 101; Worship at GS 6:30pm; Jesus Cares 6:30pm in Room 101 
 

Attendance Last Week  

Saturday 5:00    45   Bible Class  29         

Sunday 8:00    61   Kid’s Club 9 

Sunday 10:30    70 

Midweek Lent   62 

Total            251   (includes 13 online viewers)  

 

A Very Special Thank You! From Pastor Kneser 

 Thanks to all who had a hand in my retirement service, dinner and program last Sunday – too many people to 

mention, especially at the risk of forgetting someone.  Thanks to all those who were very generous with cards, gifts, 

messages and memories.  Thanks to all the school children for their booklet.  It was a memorable and humbling occa-

sion.  Above all, thanks to our gracious God for the privilege of working together with all of you in our gospel ministry. 

Now I look forward to exciting times in the months and years ahead as Living Hope Church and School come together!   

 

Remember in Your Prayers 

L. T. Kidd, father of Jenny Trissel, for his upcoming surgery. 

 

SERVING NEXT WEEK 

 

Church Cleaning 

We would like to thank Steve Van Lieshout for cleaning the church this week. Next week Jean Kaldunski is sched-

uled.  
 

Ushers for Next Week (April 1 - 2) 

Saturday – 5:00pm – (3A) Terry Meincke, Tom Harders, Craig Radue, Ron Krenz 

Sunday – 8:00am – (4B) Roger Pufahl, Jamin Wendorf, Jamie Wendorf, Emily Wendorf, Noah Chudada 

Sunday – 10:30am – (5C) Jay Sierszyn, Mike Formella, Chris Horvat, Jacob Horvat, Ben Horvat 

 

Food Pantry 

March is one of the months we emphasize donating to our food pantry.  Donations of non-perishable food items 

are distributed through Good Samaritan Outreach Center of West Allis, St. Marcus and St. Peter’s food pantries and our 

own Woodlawn food pantry.  Donations can be placed in the donation room bins, near the member information boxes.  

A door collection for the pantries will be gathered after all services this weekend, March 25-26. 

 
 

http://www.woodlawnlutheran.org/


Offerings 

Please continue to write checks payable to Woodlawn, Jordan, or Good Shepherd’s UNTIL THE END OF 

JUNE! Please make sure to mark “W, “J”, or “GS” on each envelope to help out our counters.  Those who give electroni-

cally will NOT receive these packets in the mail.  

There are white offering envelopes with the Living Hope logo on the table in the entryway for anyone who may 

wish to occasionally give cash or a check, but doesn’t receive the envelopes in the mail. 

 
 

 
 

Announcements 

 

Call News 

On Tuesday, our voters called Lisa Chamberlain to be our 7th grade teacher beginning next school year.  Lisa cur-

rently is a public school teacher in Texas, but has completed work to be WELS certified.  She is from the Milwaukee area.  

Please keep her in your prayers.  

Pastor Aufdemberge has received a call to St. John's Lutheran Church in Fremont, Wisconsin.  Please keep Pastor 

and his family in your prayers.  You are welcome to talk to him about it in person, via email, phone, or text: 262-825-

3327, magld88@yahoo.com 

Pastor Wessel has received a call to be Associate Pastor at St. Bartholomew’s Lutheran Church in Kawkawlin, Michi-

gan. Please pray that the Lord would give him wisdom as he decides where to serve at this time. 
 

Bible Classes 

 Sunday mornings will have the same study at both campuses at 9:15am: Sermon on the Mount.  

 The Wednesday class has been suspended during Lent and it will resume on Wednesday, April 19 at 10:00am & 

7:00pm in Room 101.  The class will be Irreconcilable – The Pharisees and Their Conflict with Jesus.  We will explore the 

origins of the Pharisees and find out why they were so hostile to Jesus. 

A Senior Bible study is held at Good Shepherd’s at 11:00am on Thursdays.  

 Mary Mornings meets the 1st & 3rd Saturdays of each month at 9:00am at Woodlawn in the cafeteria.  

Please take a flyer on the table in the entryway for details.  
 

Lenten Fellowship Meals 

Good Shepherd’s will have a meal after the 3:30pm Lenten service.  The menu and sign-up sheet is on the table in 

the entryway. Please sign-up if you want to attend and/or bring a dessert or assist with set-up, serving, and clean-up.  

Go to www.goodshepherds.net, and click on Special Services to see detailed menus. 

 

Easter Breakfast 

 Easter breakfast will be served at the Good Shepherd’s campus 8:10 – 10:15 am.  Signup sheets are available in the 

church entryway to attend, help, and/or bring donations.   

Youth Group 

 We are instructed in God's Word to serve one another. Therefore this is what we will be doing during our April 

Teen Event. Join us at the Woodlawn Campus on April 2nd from 2-4pm as we make meat & cheese sandwiches for the 

Guest House of Milwaukee. We will have a devotion, eat snacks, and have lots of fun & fellowship while serving our 

community! Please sign up on the teen website (https://sites.google.com/goodshepherds.net/westallisflock/teen-

youth-group) so we know how many people to expect. This can also be located on the Good Shepherd's Website under 

Teen Youth Group. Please contact Amanda Davis if you have any questions at: amanda.m.davis10@gmail.com. 

 We are also looking for help from our teens to clean up after the LWMS rally on April 22nd. Let Amanda Davis 

know if you can help.  

 Save the date for our May event - May 13th - Bonfire and Cornhole at the Woodlawn Campus. 

 

Scrip / Raise Right 

 Thank you for your orders which came to $1,400! Our next order is March 27. You can find order forms from the 

carousel by the main door. A retailer listing is also available. Contact Mrs. Gasper at mgasper@logls.org with questions.  
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Congrats! 

 Congratulations to our Lamb of God School students on the 3rd quarter honor roll.  To be placed on the honor roll, 

they have to maintain a grade point average of 3.40 or better on his/her report card.  Those students are 5th grader 

Norah Woller, 6th graders Brooklyn Kreel, Gautham Manohar, and Cody Schwall, 7th grader Sophie Wendorf, and 8th 

graders Joshua Brantner, Lucy Gittins, and Sean Larsen. Keep up the good work! 

 

Employment Opportunities 

 Institutional Ministries (WLIM) is seeking to fill the positions of a Digital Coordinator, and a Volunteer Coordinator 

(This could be a lay person or possibly a called servant).  You can find a description for each of these positions at 

https://im.life/ministry-opportunities.  If you want to apply, please fill in the online form and send a resume.  

 

Thrivent Choice Dollars 

Members who own Thrivent products should check their online account to determine if you have earned any 

“Choice Dollars.” The website has been revised, so follow these instructions:  

Sign in to your home page; Click on Membership Overview; Scroll down the page until you come to the Thrivent 

Choice section. It will show you the amount of dollars available. Follow the instructions to direct the dollars to 

the church.  

“Choice Dollars” earned during 2022 must be directed to your charity BEFORE March 31, 2023. 

 

Roller Skating 

 You are invited to join us for our Lutheran Pioneer District Spring Activity.  It is open to all Lutheran Girl & Boy Pio-

neers, their families and friends (all ages).  It will be on Tuesday, April 11, 2023, from 6:00 – 8:00 pm at Incredi-Roll, 

10928 W. Oklahoma Ave., West Allis.  Cost is $9.00 if you need skates and $7 if you do not need skates or $7 to watch 

(unless you are a caravan leader or helper).  Join us!  Invite your friends and family! 

 

Wisconsin Lutheran High School Events 

WLHS Spring Concert—Please join us for an evening of concert music on Thursday, March 30, at 7:00pm in the 

WLHS auditorium. Music includes selections by Mackey, Waters, Grundman, Ticheli and more. The concert will feature 

Concert Band, Jazz Ensemble, Percussion Ensemble, Brass Ensemble, and Woodwind Ensemble. Seating is general ad-

mission. A livestream link to the concert can be found at wlhs.org. 

WLHS Work Days—Do you have yard work or spring cleaning that needs to be done, such as hedge trimming or 

window washing? Consider hiring hard-working members of the WLHS Student Council for a few hours for a free-will 

donation. All money raised will go to the 22-23 WLHS mission project to Thailand and Central Africa to aid in their mis-

sion work. Work days will be held on any Saturday or Sunday from April 1 & 2 to April 29 & 30, excluding Easter Sunday 

(April 9). To request a team, please E-mail workdays@wlhs.org and include your name, address, the work you need ac-

complished, and the day(s) this work could be completed. 

 

Donations To LWMS Missions 

Our LWMS circuit Spring Rally will be held on Saturday, April 22nd, right here at Living Hope - Woodlawn Campus. 

Registration begins at 7:45am; the Devotion and Bible Study start at 8:30am; followed by brunch and fellowship at 

9:45am; a speaker and business meeting starting at 11:00am and adjourning around 12:45pm. 

We are asking for donations to support the Mission Projects for this circuit. The deadline for donations is Tuesday, 

April 11th. You may write a check (payable to LWMS) or give cash (envelopes available on LWMS table). New this year 

are Mission Boxes which are on the LWMS (Befriend a Mission) table in the lobby. You may take them home, fill with 

your spare change and return to the box on the LWMS table, to the mail box of Denyce Baker, or the church of-

fice. 100% of the funds go to our WELS missions. 

There is a purple flyer on the table in the entryway with more details and information on our current missions. Con-

tact Denyce Baker with any questions at 262-789-8085 or baker021074@gmail.com.  
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Kingdom Prep Lutheran High School Meal  

 Living Hope Women’s Fellowship is pleased to announce that Kingdom Prep Lutheran High School students will be 

providing a meal between the Maundy Thursday services on April 6th in the Woodlawn campus cafeteria.  The students 

will be preparing a fish fry including potato pancakes, coleslaw and dessert as well as taking care of the set-up and 

clean-up.  You must register NO LATER THAN SUNDAY, APRIL 2ND.  The signup sheet is available on the table in the 

church entryway.  A freewill offering will be taken to help defer the costs of the meal to Kingdom Prep.  If you have any 

questions, please contact Denyce Baker at 262-789-8085 or baker021074@gmail.com. 

 

LeRoy Reed Memorial Golf Outing 

The 7th annual charity Golf Outing supporting Christian Life Resources and New Beginnings – a Home for Mothers is Fri-

day, May 19, at Ironwood Golf Course, W270N6166 Moraine Drive in Sussex.  Registration/range begins at 9:30am and 

10:30am shotgun start.  Event cost is $120 ($400 discounted foursome) and includes lunch and buffet-style dinner.  Four-

person scramble format with 18 holes of golf with cart, free-range balls, other contests, raffles and prizes.   To register, visit 

www.christianliferesources.com or call 414-376-0594. 
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